
 
 

 

Prep School 
 
Sports Report w/c 4th November 2024 
 

Friday 18th October 
U11 Boys Rugby Festival at Ashville 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our A Team maintained their excellent form with a well-deserved victory in their latest 7-a-

side fixture. With two substitutes rotated regularly, we ensured fresh energy on the field 

throughout the game, allowing everyone to contribute. Although we started a bit slower than 

in previous matches, a quick adjustment in tactics and a renewed focus on teamwork helped 

us find our rhythm. 

Once the team began to play with cohesion in both attack and defence, our performance 

noticeably improved. We moved the ball effectively, supporting each other and capitalising on 

opportunities to score some fantastic tries. The game was played in great spirits, and the team 

showed excellent adaptability and resilience. This win reflects the hard work and positive 

attitude of the players, and we look forward to building on this momentum in upcoming 

matches. 

Our B team took to the field against strong opposition from Ashville and Bradford Grammar 
and, whilst victory escaped their grasp, the growth in confidence and resilience with each 
match was great to see. Initially hesitant, they went in like lambs and emerged like lions and 
by the final match, despite some hard knocks, our mud-flecked heroes were thundering for 
the try line with the dash and determination of the Light Brigade charging into the Valley of 
Death. They also enjoyed themselves, which is the main thing.  

 

Mr Tom Davidson & Mr Dave Woodfine 

 



 
 

 

Prep School 
 

 
Friday 18th October 

U11 Girls House Bench ball and House Football  
 
Teams from Newby, Harewood, and Beningbrough competed fiercely in both bench ball and 
football, showcasing skill and determination. 
 
Bench Ball 
 
In bench ball the girls loved playing a high paced competitive game.  Newby finished third, 
while Harewood and Beningbrough tied, leading to a thrilling final where Beningbrough 
emerged victorious. 

 
Football 
 
On the field, the standings mirrored bench ball: Newby took third, Harewood came second, 

and Beningbrough claimed first place. 

Standout performers who deserve to be mentioned are: Harper and Emily who were very 

influential. Raffy was solid in goal, and Pavan and Sophia C led Harewood well. 

Congratulations to Beningbrough for their double victory, and well done to all teams for their 

efforts and sportsmanship! 

 
 

Mrs Hannah Nichol 

 

 


